
 

 
 
 
August 27, 2015 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Mr. Samuel Unger, Assignment Editor 
WGN-TV News  
Email: sunger@wgntv.com  
 
RE: 15-FOIA-162 Photos/Videos - Metra Southside Lots  
 
Dear Mr. Unger: 
  
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq. (“FOIA”).  
 
On August 13, 2015, we received your request for any and all images, photos, videos and recordings 
from surveillance cameras and security equipment of vandalism and break-ins to vehicles at Metra 
parking lots on Chicago’s South Side, including any and all images related to: 1)The Brainerd Station 
parking lot at 89th and Loomis; 2) six cars parked in the 91st Street Station lot at 91st Street and Prospect 
where windows were broken and in some cases, items were stolen; and 3) on July 31st where eight cars 
were broken into at the 93rd Street Station on the South Chicago branch of the Metra Electric Line 
(“Request”). 
 
After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, we have been unable to locate any records 
responsive to your request for any and all images, photos, videos and recordings from surveillance 
cameras and security equipment of vandalism and break-ins to vehicles at Metra parking lots on 
Chicago’s South Side.  Metra’s Real Estate, Police and Engineering Departments have all advised that 
there are no cameras at the above-referenced locations. 
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
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